Hello Everyone!

Spring convention has just ended and what an experience it was. Congratulations to all the award winners. Every project deserves a standing ovation; you are doing great things for your clubs, your communities, and each other!

I just wanted to welcome you all to the Zone C Team for 2012-2013. Yes, as club presidents, you are a part of the decision making process for your Zone for the upcoming year and play an important part in how you would like to see Kin move forward in Zone C. As Kin we all have a say in

would like to see Kin move forward in Zone C. As Kin we all have a say in how we want our Zone and District to move forward, so talk to your individual members and see where they would like to go this year. Without our members we are nothing.

I hope to see all of you at the upcoming visitations and installations. This year I will be bringing the Club Leadership Seminar to you. Please encourage all your club members to attend that meeting, even if they are not on the executive this year. This meeting will be a resource tool for all, and may encourage others to assume executive roles in your club. I realize that there is just so much that you need to learn to have a successful year, so hopefully, you'll have some time to sit, read over what you learn that night, and plan for this upcoming Kin year. If you are ever in doubt, please do not hesitate to contact me and I would be more than happy to give you a hand.

If you are unable to make it to the meeting your club has scheduled I will be leaving packages with your Presidents containing all of the information that was distributed. So please make sure to read through the information.

Installations, for those clubs who have not contacted me with your required dates, I ask you to do so as soon as you have something set. If you would prefer to have an installation done at your first meeting in September that too is just fine!

Thank you once again, for taking on a position of the Club Executive for the upcoming year. Whether this is your very first time or you've been down this path before, there is a full year of fun and learning ahead of you.

Enjoy yourselves while we work together as part of this year's "Kin-Do Crew".

Yours in Kin,

Deputy Governor Odette



Remember the past, Embrace the FOTORE.